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Comments:
January 26, 2012

The Honorable Representative Jerry Chang, Chair House Committee on Water, Land and Ocean
Resources Hawai’i State Capitol
Honolulu, HI 96813

RE: Testimony opposing HB1816 Relating to HCIJA

Chair Chang and Committee members:

I am the chairman of the Kaka’ako Makai Community Planning Advisory Council (CPAC). CPAC
created the Vision and Guiding Principles for Kaka’ako Makai and worked with HCDA diligently
on the Kaka’ako Makai Master Plan that was approved by the HCDA board in May 2011.

In general, the community is opposed to the taking of park land for development. However, the
Kaka’äko Makai Conceptual Master Plan describes a multi-level parking structure makai of the
Cancer Research Center. The proposed structure is situated on park land to be swapped with
the land used for the current Waterfront Parking lot. This would allow the community to use
the converted green space at Waterfront Park parking lot location for recreation. The logic
is this area is flat land with shade trees that would allow the public to enjoy picnics and
gatherings.

The proposed multi-structure parking lot would support the park users and also the UH JABSOM
and Cancer Research Center on land that includes berms left by the landfill closure. This
area is currently the location of the open air amphitheater that used for concerts. The
master plan also includes plans for a proposed Performing Arts Center.
HB 1816 lacks the clarity to define the specific purpose for the acquisition the Kaka’ako
Makai Gateway Park and for this reason as chair of the CPAC lam opposed to this bill.

Respectfully,

Wayne Takamine
Kaka’ako Makai Community Planning Advisory Council (CPAC)
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January 26, 2012

The Honorable Representative Jerry Chang, Chair
House Committee on Water, Land and Ocean Resources
Hawai’i State Capitol
Honolulu, HI 96813

RE: Testimony opposing HB1816 Relating to HCDA

Chair Chang and Committee members:

I am the chairman of the Kaka’ako Makai Community Planning Advisory Council (CPAC). CPAC
created the Vision and Guiding Principles for Kaka’ako Makai and worked with HCDA diligently on the
Kaka’ ako Makai Master Plan that was approved by the HCDA board in May 2011.

In general, the community is opposed to the taking of park land for development. However, the Kaka’ako
Makai Conceptual Master Plan describes a multi-level parking structure makai of the Cancer Research
Center. The proposed structure is situated on park land to be swapped with the land used for the current
Waterfront Parking lot. This would allow the community to use the converted greeh space at Waterfront
Park parking lot location for recreation. The logic is this area is flat land with shade trees that would allow
the public to enjoy picnics and gatherings.

The proposed multi-structure parking lot would support the park users and also the UH JABSOM and
Cancer Research Center on land that includes berms left by the landfill closure. This area is currently the
location of the open air amphitheater that used for concerts. The master plan also includes plans for a
proposed Performing Arts Center.
RB 1816 lacks the clarity to define the specific purpose for the acquisition the Kaka’ako Makai Gateway
Park and for this reason as chair of the CPAC I am opposed to this bill.

Respectfully,

Wayne Takamine
Kaka’ako Makai Community Planning Advisory Council (CPAC)


